

3<sup>rd</sup> July 2024

Dear Parent/Carer,

## Transition Day and Parent/Carer Information Evening – 11th July

Please see below the details that you will need for our Year 7 Transition Day followed by our Parent/Carer Information evening on Thursday 11th July.

### **Transition Day**

Please can students arrive from 8:30am onwards ahead of the school day starting at 8:45am. We ask that Parents/Carers drop off students outside the school gates and say their goodbyes on Oatlands Drive. Members of staff will be available to greet students.

#### Students should wear:

- Current Primary School uniform (no PE kit)
- Trainers that are suitable for outside use.

#### Please can students bring with them:

- A school bag
- A pen or pencil
- A full bottle of water
- £3.30 to cover the cost of lunch (snacks will be provided at break) or bring a packed lunch.

At lunchtime there will be the opportunity for musicians to take part in our Transition Day Band! If any students play a woodwind or brass instrument (sorry, no recorders), string instrument (sorry, no guitars) or percussion, please encourage them to bring along their instrument to join in the ensemble.

## **End of Transition Day Arrangements**

As many students in Year 6 walk to and from their current school we anticipate that many will have your permission to walk home when the day finishes at 3:30pm. Should you need to collect your child this can be arranged. Students will be released from Constance Green Hall which is located at the top of the school site, near to the Stray. If you are collecting your child please wait in the car park adjacent to Constance Green Hall. Please note there will be no parking available on the school site.



Please complete the short form below to confirm the arrangements for your child by **Monday 8<sup>th</sup> July.** 

# **Departure from Transition Day**

## Parent/Carer Information Evening

We are looking forward to welcoming parents/carers to our Information Evening after Transition Day. The aim of the evening is to provide lots of useful and practical information for you to help make your child's transition to secondary school as smooth as possible. All parents/carers are welcome, but it will be particularly useful for those families that are new to St Aidan's.

The evening will be held in Constance Green Hall and will start with refreshments at 6:45pm before a presentation starting at 7pm. We anticipate that we will finish by 7:45pm. Parking is available in the car park adjacent to Constance Green Hall. If you park in the main school car park, please walk up to Constance Green via the footpath on Oatlands Drive.

And finally .... a reminder that it will be day three of the Great Yorkshire Show on Thursday in case you need to consider any local traffic controls that are in place during the day.

Should you have any queries regarding any of the above please do not hesitate to get in touch.

Yours faithfully,

Mrs King

